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ALA Rowney Green & 
Bordesley 

Alvechurch South Alvechurch Rowney Green & 
Bordesley

Rowney Green 
Peace Memorial 
Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: No concerns raised. The 
PO rated the polling place 5/5 for staff and 5/5 for 
electors. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: This venue has 
not yet been visited by the H&S Officer 

A Bailes Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for ALA. The 
Memorial Hall is located centrally 
within the polling district. The hall 
is well known as a polling place by 
the electorate. No issues of 
concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff. 

ALB Beoley Alvechurch South Beoley Beoley Village Hall Presiding Officer Comment: No concerns have been 
raised by the PO.  
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: This venue has 
not yet been visited by the H&S Officer 

A Bailes Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for ALB. The 
Village Hall is located centrally 
within the polling district. The hall 
is well known as a polling place by 
the electorate and works well as a 
polling station. No issues of 
concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff.

2283

ALC St Laurence Alvechurch South Alvechurch Rowney Green & 
Bordesley

Alvechurch 
Baptist Church

Presiding Officer Comment: PO stated that the 
Baptist Church is easily accessible for those voting in 
Alvechurch and that the church worked well as a 
polling place. The PO rated the polling place 5/5 for 
staff and 5/5 for electors. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: This venue has 
not yet been visited by the H&S Officer 

A Bailes Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for ALC. 
Whilst the Baptist Church is not 
located  within the polling district, 
it's location is in a central position 
within the Alvechurch Village as a 
whole and the church is well 
known as a polling place by the 
electorate. No issues of concerns 
were raised by any of the 
Returning Officer’s staff. 
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2249

ALV Alvechurch Village Alvechurch Village Alvechurch Alvechurch Village Alvechurch 
Baptist Church

As above R Bailes Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for ALV. The 
Baptist Church is located centrally 
within the polling district. The 
church is well known as a polling 
place by the electorate. No issues 
of concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff. 

ASA Aston Fields North Aston Fields St Godwalds 
Church Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: No concerns raised by 
the PO. The PO rated the polling place 5/5 for staff 
and 5/5 for electors. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported that 
the additional polling stations at the premise 
resulted in additional pressure on parking and space 
available at St Godwald’s, when completing the 
checklist for the polling place at local elections in 
May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
also raised concerns about the amount of parking 
available at the station and the number of polling 
stations in the big hall when inspecting at the local 
elections in May. 

J Elledge Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for ASA. St 
Godwald’s is located within the 
polling district and therefore the 
most suitable polling place for 
electors within ASA. The issues 
raised by officers are of concern, 
and for this reason we will look to 
move the polling place for the 
adjoining polling district to ease 
pressures caused by elector 
numbers.

2480

ASB Aston Fields South Aston Fields St Godwalds 
Church Hall

As above J Elledge As concerns have been raised 
officers are actively looking for 
alternative polling places for this 
polling district.
The Ladybird Public House have 
ruled themselves out and officers 
are waiting for a decision from 
Aston Fields Sports & Social Club.



AVA Stoke Prior Avoncroft Stoke Stoke Prior Stoke Prior Village 
Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: No concerns raised by 
the PO. The PO rated the polling place 5/5 for staff 
and 5/5 for electors. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
also raised no concerns about the amount of when 
inspecting at the local elections in May and 
recommended continued use of the polling place. 

D Nicholl Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for AVA. The 
Village Hall is located within the 
polling district. The hall is the best 
location available within the 
polling district with the only 
alternative available being the 
use of a school.  

2813

AVB Avoncroft Avoncroft Stoke Stoke Prior Bromsgrove & 
District Indoor 
Bowls Club

Presiding Officer Comment: The polling station is 
accessible and in a great location with plenty of 
parking. The PO rated the polling place 4/5 for staff 
and 5/5 for electors. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: This station has 
not yet been visited by the H&S Officer. 

D Nicholl Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for AVB. 
Whist the bowls club is not 
located within the polling district, 
it provides an accessible and 
convenient polling place, with no 
suitable alternative identified 
within the polling district. 

BHA Hopwood Barnt Green & 
Hopwood 

Alvechurch Hopwood Hopwood Village 
Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and stated that it 
had adequate parking.  
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
raised some accessibility concerns when inspecting 
the polling place in May, stating that the village hall 
was not a wheelchair friendly location. 

C Hotham Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BHA. The 
Village Hall is located within the 
polling district. Whilst 
accessibility issues have been 
raised, a previous move of the 
station to the Westmead Hotel 
was reversed after it was stated 
that the Village Hall was the 
preferred community location.   

2357

BHB Barnt Green Barnt Green & 
Hopwood 

Barnt Green Friends Meeting 
House

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and stated that the 
station was in a convenient location within the 
centre of the village with good parking and good 
staff facilities. Rated 5/5 for staff and 5/5 for 
electors. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

C Hotham Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BHB. The 
Meeting House is conveniently 
located within the polling district 
and well known as a polling place 
by the electorate. No issues of 
concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff.



BRA Belbroughton Belbroughton & 
Romsley 

Belbroughton Belbroughton Belbrougton 
Recreation Centre

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and stated that the 
station was in a convenient location with good staff 
facilities. Rated 5/5 for staff and 4/5 for electors. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
overall concerns when completing the checklist for 
the polling place at local elections in May. However, 
it was noted that outdoor lighting could be better.  
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

K May/S Nock Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BRA. 
Whilst there are some concerns 
with the availability of outdoor 
lighting, the Recreation Centre is 
conveniently located within the 
polling district and well known as 
a polling place by the electorate.

BRB Fairfield Belbroughton & 
Romsley 

Belbroughton Fairfield Fairfield Village 
Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station. Rated 5/5 for staff 
and 5/5 for electors. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

K May/S Nock Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BRB. The 
Village Hall is conveniently 
located within the polling district 
and well known as a polling place 
by the electorate. 

BRC Bournheath Belbroughton & 
Romsley 

Bournheath Bournheath 
Village 
Community 
Centre

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and stated that it 
was in a nice location within the village. Rated 5/5 
for staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

K May/S Nock Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BRC. The 
Community Centre is 
conveniently located within the 
polling district and well known as 
a polling place by the electorate.  

BRD Clent Belbroughton & 
Romsley 

Clent Clent Parish Hall Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that it was a great location with good facilities. Rated 
5/5 for staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

K May/S Nock
Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BRD. The 
Parish Hall is conveniently located 
within the polling district and well 
known as a polling place by the 
electorate. 



BRE Frankley Belbroughton & 
Romsley 

Frankley St Kenelm's 
Church Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

K May/S Nock Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BRE. 
Whilst the Church Hall in not 
located within the polling district, 
it is well known as a polling place 
by the electorate in what is a 
small and very rural polling 
district. The polling place is the 
best available location within the 
area.

BRF Hunnington Belbroughton & 
Romsley 

Hunnington St Kenelm's 
Church Hall

As Above K May/S Nock Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BRF. 
Whilst the Church Hall in not 
located within the polling district, 
it is well known as a polling place 
by the electorate in what is a 
small and very rural polling 
district. The polling place is the 
best available location within the 
area.

5270

BRG Romsley Belbroughton & 
Romsley 

Romsley St Kenelm's 
Church Hall

As above K May/S Nock
Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BRG. The 
Church Hall is located within the 
polling district and is well known 
as a polling place by the 
electorate in what is a small and 
very rural polling district. The 
polling place is the best available 
location within the area.

BVA Bromsgrove Central Bromsgrove Central Ryland Centre Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that it was a great location with good facilities. Rated 
5/5 for staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

S Robinson Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BVA. The 
Ryland Centre is an extremely 
suitable polling place, 
conveniently located within the 
polling district and well known as 
a polling place by the electorate. 



2344

BVB Warwick Hall Bromsgrove Central Ryland Centre Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station. Rated 5/5 for staff 
and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

S Robinson

Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for BVB. 
Whilst the Ryland Centre in not 
located within the polling district, 
it is well known as a polling place 
by the electorate in what is a 
small polling district created for 
the purposes of county 
boundaries. The current polling 
place is considered to be the best 
available location within the area.

2101

CAN Woodrow Catshill North Catshill & North Marlbrook Woodrow Catshill Methodist 
Church Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station. Rated 5/5 for staff 
and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

B McEldowney Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for CAN. The 
Methodist Church is conveniently 
located within the polling district 
and well known as a polling place 
by the electorate. 

2171

CAS Barley Meadow Catshill South Catshill & North Marlbrook Barley Meadow Catshill Social Club Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that the social club was a perfect station in a good 
location with good parking. Rated 5/5 for staff and 
5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
raised no concerns when inspecting at the local 
elections in May and recommended continued use 
of the venue.  

S Webb Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for CAS. 
Whilst the Social Club in located 
within polling district and is well 
known as a polling place by the 
electorate in a prominent area 
within Catshill. The current polling 
place is considered to be the best 
available location within the area. 

CFA Charford Charford St Andrews 
Church Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and noted that it 
was a good venue with good facilities. Rated 5/5 for 
staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

S Ammar Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for CFA. St 
Andrew’s is conveniently located 
within the polling district and well 
known as a polling place by the 
electorate. 



2274

CFB Manor Court Charford St Andrews 
Church Hall

As above S Ammar Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for CFB. 
Whilst St Andrews is located 
outside of the polling district, it is 
well known as a polling place by 
the residents of CFB, which is a 
small polling district created as a 
result of the County division 
boundaries. The current polling 
place is considered to be the best 
available location within the area. 

COA Cofton Hackett Cofton Cofton Hackett Cofton Hackett 
Village Hall

PO - Some lighting and access issues. PSI - No 
concerns raised. H&S - challenges with disabled 
entrance. Some damage to flooring which could 
present a trip hazard. No outside lighting 

A Dale The old village hall is in disrepair 
and has accessibility issues. We 
have received requests from 
electors to move to the new 
village hall. Officers to visit new 
village hall for consideration.

2609

COB Lickey Cofton Lickey & Blackwell Lickey Trinity Church 
(Lickey Parish 
Centre)

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that the church had excellent facilities, parking and 
accessibility for electors. Rated 5/5 for staff and 5/5 
for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

A Dale Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for COB. The 
Trinity Church is conveniently 
located within the polling district 
and well known as a polling place 
by the electorate. No issues of 
concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff.

2402

DRA Drakes Cross Drakes Cross Wythall Drakes Cross Park Hall, Sliver 
Street 

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that Park Hall was easily located and spacious, with 
good facilities and parking. Rated 5/5 for staff and 
5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
raised no concerns when inspecting at the local 
elections in May and recommended continued use 
of the venue.  

S Baxter
Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for DRA. The 
Park Hall is conveniently located 
within the polling district and well 
known as a polling place by the 
electorate. No issues of concerns 
were raised by any of the 
Returning Officer’s staff.



2421

HAA Hagley East Hagley East Hagley Hagley East Hagley 
Community 
Centre

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that it was a large venue with good facilities. Rated 
5/5 for staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
raised no concerns when inspecting at the local 
elections in May and recommended continued use 
of the venue.  

R Lambert Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for HAA. The 
Community Centre is 
conveniently located within the 
polling district and well known as 
a polling place by the electorate. 
No issues of concerns were raised 
by any of the Returning Officer’s 
staff.

HGB Hagley West Hagley West Hagley Hagley West Hagley 
Community 
Centre

As above S Colella
Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for HGB. 
Whilst Hagley Community Centre 
is located outside of the polling 
district, it is well known as a 
polling place by the residents of 
Hagley. The current polling place 
is considered to be the best 
available location within the area.

2955

HGC Hagley South Hagley West Hagley Hagley South Hagley 
Community 
Centre

As above S Colella
Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for HGC. 
Whilst Hagley Community Centre 
is located outside of the polling 
district, it is well known as a 
polling place by the residents of 
Hagley. The current polling place 
is considered to be the best 
available location within the area.

1787

HTA Hill Top Hill Top Millfields Social 
Club

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO commented that 
this was a good polling place and raised no concerns 
with the polling station. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

D Hopkins Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for HTA. 
Millfields Social Club is 
conveniently located within the 
polling district and well known as 
a polling place by the electorate. 
No issues of concerns were raised 
by any of the Returning Officer’s 
staff.



2327

HWA Hollywood Hollywood Wythall Hollywood Park Hall, Sliver 
Street 

As Per DRA D Forsythe
Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for HWA. 
Whilst Park Hall is located just 
outside of the polling district, it is 
well known as a polling place by 
the residents of Wythall. The 
current polling place is considered 
to be the best available location 
within the area.

LHA Lickey Monument Lickey Hills Lickey & Blackwell Lickey Monument Trinity Church 
(Lickey Parish 
Centre)

As Per COB B Kumar
Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for LHA. 
Whilst the Trinity Church is 
located outside of the polling 
district, it is well known as a 
polling place by the residents of 
LHA, which is a small polling 
district created because of the 
Parish ward boundaries. The 
current polling place is considered 
to be the best available location 
within the area.

LHB Linthurst Lickey Hills Lickey & Blackwell Linthurst The Wheel, St 
Catherine's 
Church 

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO commented that 
this was a good polling place and raised no concerns. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

B Kumar Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for LHB. The 
Wheel, St Catherine’s is 
conveniently located within the 
polling district and well known as 
a polling place by the electorate. 
No issues of concerns were raised 
by any of the Returning Officer’s 
staff.

2215

LHC Shepley Lickey Hills Lickey & Blackwell Shepley The Wheel, St 
Catherine's 
Church 

As above B Kumar Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for LHC. 
Whilst The Wheel, St Catherine’s 
is located outside of the polling 
district, it is well known as a 
polling place by the residents of 
LHC, which is a small polling 
district created because of the 
Parish ward boundaries. The 
current polling place is considered 
to be the best available location 
within the area. 



LWA Barnsley Hall Lowes Hill Changing Rooms 
at Barnsley Hall 

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
raised concerns about poor facilities for staff and a 
gravel car park when inspecting at the local elections 
in May and recommended continued use of the 
venue.  

J Robinson Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for LWA. 
Whilst there are some concerns 
about the facilities available at 
the changing rooms, there has 
been no suitable alternative 
found within the area. 

LWB Lowes Hill Lowes Hill All Saints Church 
Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO commented that 
this was a good polling place and raised no concerns 
with the polling station. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

J Robinson Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for LWB. 
Whilst The Church Hall is located 
outside of the polling district, it is 
well known as a polling place by 
the residents of LWB, which is a 
small polling district created 
because of the Parish ward 
boundaries. The current polling 
place is considered to be the best 
available location within the area. 

2510

LWC Shenstone Lowes Hill All Saints Church 
Hall

As above J Robinson
Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for LWC. The 
Church Hall is conveniently 
located within the polling district 
and well known as a polling place 
by the electorate. No issues of 
concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff.

MAA Lower Marlbook Marlbrook Catshill & North Marlbrook Lower Marlbrook St Luke's Church 
Centre

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that it was in a good location with good facilities. 
Rated 5/5 for staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer.  

H Jones Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for MAA, 
MAB, MAC, MAD. Whilst the 
Church Centre is located within 
the MAA polling district, it is well 
known as a polling place by the 
residents of Marlbrook, which has 
many small polling districts 
created because of the Parish 
ward and county boundaries. The 
current polling place is considered 
to be the best available location 
within the area. 

MAB Lickey Grange Marlbrook Lickey & Blackwell Lickey Grange St Luke's Church 
Centre

As above H Jones
As Above 

MAC Lydiate Ash Marlbrook St Luke's Church 
Centre

As above H Jones As Above



2339
MAD Staple Hill Marlbrook St Luke's Church 

Centre
As above H Jones As Above

NTA Norton North Norton Lickey End Social 
Club

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

R Hunter Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for NTA, NTB, 
NTD. Whilst the Social Club is 
located within the NTA polling 
district, it is well known as a 
polling place by the residents.  
NTB and NTD are small polling 
districts created because of the 
Parish ward boundaries. The 
current polling place is considered 
to be the best available location 
within the area. 

NTB Crows Mill Norton Lickey End Social 
Club

As above R Hunter As Above

NTC Norton South Norton All Saints Church 
Hall

As per LWA R Hunter Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for NTC. 
Whilst the Church Hall is located 
within the adjoining LWA polling 
district, it is well known as a 
polling place by the residents. The 
current polling place is considered 
to be the best available location 
within the area. 

2537
NTD Norton East Norton Lickey End Social 

Club
As per NTA R Hunter As per NTA

PFA Dodford with Grafton Perryfields Dodford with Grafton Dodford Village 
Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that it was in a good location with good facilities. 
Rated 5/5 for staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer.  

C Taylor
Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for PFA. The 
Village Hall is conveniently 
located within the polling district 
and well known as a polling place 
by the electorate. No issues of 
concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff.

PFB Perryfields South Perryfields Girl Guide Hut, 
Kidderminster 
Road

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

C Taylor

Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for PFB. 
Whilst the Guide Hut is located 
outside of the polling district, it is 
considered to be the best 
available location within the area. 



1479

PFC Perryfields North Perryfields Portable Building 
at King George 
Close

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO commented that 
conditions at the portable building are poor. Toilet 
was vandalised overnight and therefore dirty. There 
was no running water. Door not suitable for access 
for wheelchairs etc. No easy exit if threat or fire. 
Entrance to the polling station becomes slippy 
throughout the day. PO suggests using school 
instead. Polling Station Inspector Comment:  No 
handrail on ramp so difficult to access polling 
station. Would not be suitable for a general election. 
No running water which presents a safety issue. 
Health & Safety Officer Comment: Ramp unsafe due 
to instability. Poor facilities for staff. Toilet 
unsuitable due to vandalism. H&S Officer does not 
recommend continued use of the portable building.  

C Taylor Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for PFC. 
Whilst a portable building is not 
considered to be suitable for a 
polling station, the only other 
alternative in this location is a 
school. Officers suggest that this 
polling district/place is revisited 
after the electoral ward review. 

RHA Stoke Heath Rock Hill Stoke Stoke Heath Bromsgrove & 
District Indoor 
Bowls Club

As per AVB H Rone - Clarke Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for RHA. 
Whilst the Bowls Club is located 
outside of the polling district, it 
has been well received as a 
polling place by the residents. The 
current polling place is considered 
to be the best available location 
within the area. 

RHB Rock Hill Rock Hill Function Room, 
Court Leet

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

H Rone - Clarke Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for RHB. 
Whilst not located within the  
polling district, the Function 
Room has Good facilities for 
electors and staff with no 
accessibility issues. Recommend 
no change as no alternative 
available within the PD. 

2390
RHC Breakback Rock Hill Function Room, 

Court Leet
As above H Rone - Clarke As above 

2357

RNA Rubery North Rubery North St Chad's Church Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that it was a large venue with good facilities. Rated 
5/5 for staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
raised no concerns when inspecting at the local 
elections in May and recommended continued use 
of the venue.  

P McDonald Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for RNA. The 
Church is conveniently located 
within the polling district and well 
known as a polling place by the 
electorate. No issues of concerns 
were raised by any of the 
Returning Officer’s staff.



2512

RSA Rubery South Rubery South Rubery Memorial 
Club

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
raised no concerns when inspecting at the local 
elections in May and recommended continued use 
of the venue.  

E Gray Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for RSA. The 
Memorial Club is conveniently 
located within the polling district 
and well known as a polling place 
by the electorate. No issues of 
concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff.

SAA Sanders Park Sanders Park Girl Guide Hut, 
Kidderminster 
Road

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

M Marshall
Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for SAA. The 
Girl Guide Hut is conveniently 
located within the polling district 
and well known as a polling place 
by the electorate. No issues of 
concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff.

SAB St John's Sanders Park Girl Guide Hut, 
Kidderminster 
Road

As above M Marshall Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for SAB. 
Whilst the Girl Guide Hut is 
located just outside of the polling 
district, it is considered to be the 
best available location within the 
area. 

SAC Churchfields Sanders Park New Song 
Community 
Church

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

M Marshall Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for SAC. 
Whilst New Song is located just 
outside of the polling district, it is 
considered to be the best 
available location within the area. 

2727

SAD Spadesbourne Sanders Park Function Room, 
Court Leet

As per RHC M Marshall Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for SAD. 
Whilst Court Leet is located just 
outside of the polling district, it is 
considered to be the best 
available location within the area. 



SMA Sidemoor Sidemoor New Song 
Community 
Church

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that it was in a great location, with good facilities, 
accessibility and parking. Rated 5/5 for staff and 5/5 
for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer.  

D Stewart Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for SMA. New 
Song is conveniently located 
within the polling district and well 
known as a polling place by the 
electorate. No issues of concerns 
were raised by any of the 
Returning Officer’s staff.

2651

SMB Parkside Sidemoor New Song 
Community 
Church

As Above D Stewart Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for SMB. 
Whilst New Song is located just 
outside of the polling district, it is 
considered to be the best 
available location near to the 
small polling district, created as a 
result of county division 
boundaries. 

SSA Slideslow South Slideslow St Godwalds 
Church Hall / 
Finstall First 
School 

As per ASA, ASB S Evans Officers recommend no changes 
be made to either the boundaries 
or the polling place for SSA. The 
polling place has recently been 
moved to St Godwald's in order to 
move away from Finstall First 
School for local elections. 
However, this puts additional 
pressure on facilities and parking 
at St Godwald's and therefore it is 
not recommended St Godwalds 
be used at a general election for 
either SSA or SSB 

2664

SSB Slideslow North Slideslow St Godwalds 
Church Hall / 
Finstall First 
School 

As per ASA, ASB S Evans As above



TAA Bentley Pauncefoot Tardebigge Bentley Pauncefoot Bentley Village 
Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer. 

P Whittaker Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for TAA. 
Bentley Village Hall is 
conveniently located within the 
polling district and well known as 
a polling place by the electorate. 
No issues of concerns were raised 
by any of the Returning Officer’s 
staff.

TAB Finstall Tardebigge Finstall Finstall Village 
Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that it was easily accessible with good parking. Rated 
5/5 for staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
raised no concerns when inspecting at the local 
elections in May and recommended continued use 
of the venue.  

P Whittaker Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for TAB. 
Finstall Village Hall is conveniently 
located within the polling district 
and well known as a polling place 
by the electorate. No issues of 
concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff.

TAC Tutnall & Cobley Tardebigge Tutnall & Cobley Tardebigge 
Church Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO commented that 
the Church Hall can be a bit intimidating after dark 
and that the venue has poor phone signal and no Wi-
Fi. The PO also stated that electors are often 
confused about the location and attend the 
community Hall instead. 
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
commented on the lack of outside lighting when 
inspecting the polling station at local elections in 
May.  

P Whittaker Officers recommend that as a 
result of comments from staff of 
the returning officer, a move of 
polling place to the Community 
Hall is considered. Officers will 
visit and the Community Hall to 
assess suitability. 

TAD Burcot Tardebigge Finstall Village 
Hall

As above P Whittaker Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for TAD. 
Whilst the Village Hall is located 
just outside of the polling district, 
it is considered to be the best 
available location within the area. 

2387

TAE Gambolds Tardebigge Finstall Village 
Hall

As above P Whittaker Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for TAE. 
Whilst the Village Hall is located 
just outside of the polling district, 
it is considered to be the best 
available location within the area. 



WTA Grimes Hill Wythall East Wythall Grimes Hill Wythall Village 
Hall

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that the station had good accessibility with good 
facilities. Rated 5/5 for staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
raised no concerns when inspecting at the local 
elections in May and recommended continued use 
of the venue.  

J Stanley Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for WTA. 
Whilst the Village Hall is located 
outside of the polling district, it is 
considered to be the best 
available location in close 
proximity to the polling district. 

WTB Majors Green Wythall East Wythall Trueman's Heath Wake Green AFC 
Sports Pavilion

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that this was an good, well known location with 
good parking and elector accessibility. Rated 5/5 for 
staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer.  

J Stanley Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for WTB. 
Wake Green Pavilion is 
conveniently located within the 
polling district and well known as 
a polling place by the electorate. 
No issues of concerns were raised 
by any of the Returning Officer’s 
staff.

2426

WTC Trueman's Heath Wythall East Wythall Trueman's Heath Woodrush 
Community Hub, 
Woodrush High 
School

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO raised no 
concerns with the polling station and commented 
that this was an excellent location. Rated 5/5 for 
staff and 5/5 for electors.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: Not yet visited 
by the H&S Officer.  

J Stanley Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for WTC. 
Whilst the Hub at Woodrush is 
located outside of the polling 
district, it is considered to be the 
best available location within 
close proximity to the polling 
district. 

WWA Headley Heath Wythall West Wythall Headley Heath Wythall Village 
Hall

As per WTA S Peters Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for WWA. 
Whilst the Village Hall is located 
outside of the polling district, it is 
considered to be the best 
available location within close 
proximity to the polling district. 

WWB Wythall Heath Wythall West Wythall Wythall Heath Wythall Village 
Hall

As Per WTA S Peters Officers recommend that no 
changes are made to either the 
boundaries of the polling district, 
or the polling place for WWB. The 
Village Hall is conveniently 
located within the polling district 
and well known as a polling place 
by the electorate. No issues of 
concerns were raised by any of 
the Returning Officer’s staff.



2285

WWC Walkers Heath Wythall West Wythall Walkers Heath Broadmeadow 
Junior School

Presiding Officer Comment: The PO commented that 
additional signage is needed due to location of 
station within the school. 3/5 for electors and for 
staff.
Polling Station Inspector Comment: PSI reported no 
concerns when completing the checklist for the 
polling place at local elections in May. 
Health and Safety Officer Comment: The H&S Officer 
commented on the lack of signage to direct electors 
through the school grounds when inspecting the 
polling station at local elections in May.  

S Peters WWC is a very small Polling 
District on the outskirts of the 
authority. More signage is needed 
at the polling station and will be 
provided at future elections. 
Whilst the polling place is not 
considered to be ideal, there are 
no other suitable venues within 
the polling district. Therefore no 
change is recommended by 
officers. 


